December 31, 2013 - Happy New Year! 
 
I haven't written many blogs this year, but when I do write, people respond. In fact, hardly a week goes by without someone contacting me about a blog, a boat or something else they find on my websites. 
 
Many people buy a boat that needs repairs or parts, or they need help with the rigging. If they Google the boat name, my site is often one of the first to come up. I get some unique requests and comments from all over the world - literally! 
 
In late summer, an older fisherman who lives in a coastal region of the Philippines wrote and asked about a tiny trolling motor that I was selling. He said that he was crippled and can no longer operate a boat, but he still wants to fish. He built a small 4-foot boat that he can operate by remote control. He sends it out into deeper water and drops a baited hook and line. A flag signals when a fish is on the line. He then has the boat return to shore dragging the fish. All the trolling motors he could find were either too big and heavy or too small to do the job properly, but he thought the one I was selling was perfect. I sent him the motor for the cost of shipping and made him happy.
 
In mid-November, a typhoon struck that region of the Philippines causing over 4,000 confirmed deaths, 1,500 missing and 18,000 injured. Entire cities were wiped out! Communication was poor but I have been praying for my new friend.
 
I received another email from someone in July who happened on my website while looking for information on a Sea Witch sailboat that he was refurbishing. A witch is no saint and the Sea Witch sailboat that someone had given me also lived up to it's name! I tried to convert it with some success and finally sold it for a few dollars profit.
 
This gentleman wrote:
"From the little you had on your homepage, I can tell we would agree on much; probably because we are of similar age. I don't generally feel good about missionaries of any religious persuasion, but I have found wisdom in far stranger individuals; so I don't consider that a reason for skepticism, if you won't find the fact that I am a physician a reason for skepticism on your side of this communication."
 
That last comment made me think that the doctor read my satirical article "Medical Unmentionables." It is not the kind of literature that doctors would want patients to read in their waiting rooms!
 
I wrote back:
"I have several good friends in the medical profession and three of them, like me, are Christians. One sold his lucrative clinic and moved to Ft. Yukon, Alaska to take over a clinic that no one else wanted. He sees this as his mission work. A second Doctor friend is a missionary in Togo, W. Africa and a third is a missionary in Papua New Guinea. After reading your self diagnosis 'I don't generally feel good about missionaries of any religious persuasion', I would advise you to seek spiritual help. When I don't feel good physically, I seek medical help, so that should seem like reasonable advice. What doctors do to their patients doesn't often make them feel good right away, but it hopefully helps to cure or relieve their ailments. We missionaries don’t always make people feel good but we hope that we can help them in their relationship with God. And we don't charge for our services."
 
I concluded by wishing him lots of success in restoring the Sea Witch and offered to help in any way I could. I never heard from the Doctor again.
 
 

